gúst 19, 1976

## Office of the White House Press Secretary

## NOTICE TO THE PRESS

Jimmy Carter telephoned the President this morning. The President was not immediately available and returned the call at 9:20 a.m. Carter congratulated the President on his nomination. The President thanked him for this thoughtfulness. The President said, "aren't you kind." The President told Carter he expected to announce his running mate this afternoon. The President concluded the conversation by saying, 'give my best to your family." The conversation lasted two or three minutes.

# # #